10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

7 September 1987

From the Private Secretary

SEMINAR ON BROADCASTING POLICY

Thank you for your letter of 4 September about Mr. John
Wheeler's request to attend the Prime Minister's seminar on
broadcasting policy.

The Prime Minister has considered this and, with great
regret, concluded that it would not be right to invite
Mr. Wheeler. The seminar is intended to be private and guests
have been invited on that basis. But the Prime Minister would
wish Mr. Wheeler to be given the gist of what happens at the

seminar and it would be very helpful if this could be done (by
Mr. Renton perhaps?) after the seminar.

(D.R. NORGROVE)

Colin Miller, Esqg.,
Home Office.




